
TOWN OF 
TEMPLE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Meeting held on the 13th of January 2011 
 
Board members present: J. Kieley, T. Petro, M. Darnell 
 
Call to Order by J. Kieley at 5:08 p.m. 
  

1. Subject:  Steve Andersen, Chair of the BAC, met with the Board to review 
2011 budget information.  The BAC had met with the Road Agent and 
recommended lowering the asphalt and paving line item by $20,000 and 
putting that money into the expendable trust.  The Board thought the 
$20,000 should stay in asphalt and paving as it is likely most of the 
$80,000 recommended would be used to rebuild Mansfield Road.  Kieley 
informed Andersen that the BOS is recommending 2% COLAs for those 
employees who normally work 15 hours/week or more.  Andersen 
informed the Board that the BAC will meet two more times before the 
February 5, 2011 budget hearing. 
 

2. Subject:  The Board reviewed a letter from Vince Mamone regarding the 
250th Anniversary Fund.  The only application received in 2010 was from 
the Library for new furniture for the reading room.  As the three members 
of the Committee for disbursing the 250th Anniversary Fund money are 
also associated with the Library the Committee wanted the Board officially 
notified that the money would be disbursed to the Library.  The Board 
approved this disbursement. 

 
3. Subject:  Reviewed and signed the 2011 agreement with Total Notice, 

LLC for deed researching for tax liens and tax deeding. 
 
4. Subject:  Reviewed information on RSA 261 regarding “transportation tax”.  

The Board determined that it would not add a “transportation tax” to 
vehicle registrations. 

 
5. Subject:  Discussion of possible warrant articles for the 2011 warrant.  

Kieley explained that the CIP Committee may be presenting articles for 
capital reserve funds for the Highway Department dump truck.  The Board 
also discussed possible CRFs for Temple’s share of police cruisers and 
ambulances.  The Cemetery Trustees may present an article for a 
Cemetery CRF in the amount of $5,000.00.  The proposed work for the 
office and furniture may be $15,000.00 to $20,000.00.  The Board was in 
agreement that it would support a warrant article for the office, as they 
need to consider the safety of employees. 

 
6. Subject:  Move by Kieley to approve the 12/29/2010 minutes as written, 

second by Darnell and voted in the unanimous affirmative.  
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7. Subject:  Reviewed and signed vouchers. 
 
8. Subject:  Move by Petro to adjourn, second by Darnell.  Meeting 

adjourned at 6:36 pm 
 
 

 
Minutes submitted by Debra Harling, Administrative Assistant 


